Letter to Canberra Times from Chair, Narrabundah Community Council
9 Sept 1974
Community Centre in Limbo

 Sir, 
A proposal by the Narrabundah Community Council to re- use the shortly-to-be-vacated

Narrabundah Infants School building for child-care, migrant education and other purposes with community involvement seems about to become lost in the conflicting interests of Government departments and priorities unrelated to the people of Narrabundah.

 The original proposal was made to the ACT Schools Authority over two months ago and we were advised verbally that as child-care was one of our proposals we should contact  the Department of the Capital Territory and work out a joint proposal for discussion with the  Education Authority.

 A month ago our child-care proposal went to Capital Territory seeking their involvement with the Narrabundah Community Council in setting up a child-care facility in the kinder garten part of the school, which is already equipped with toddlers toilets and other equipment.

An offer had previously been made by Capital Territory that proposed selling up a child-care centre in a fibro cottage in Narrabundah. Such a facility by comparison with the kindergarten area would not cater for the number of children in need of such care and we believe that it would be the minimum standard of any child-care centre.

The Narrabundah Community Council declined the offer and requested consideration of the kindergarten section of the Infants School.

At a meeting with the Interim Schools Authority and the Departments of Education and the Capital Territory, our delegates were told that the school building could not be made available, but that it would be a good project for the future, possibly 1976 or later. We could call it an agreement in principle, but we were unable to find out what the school would be used for.

We still have our problem of the urgent need for child care. Are we putting the hope of any child-care facility, even the fibro cottage, out of reach for a number of years by not wishing to accept what we consider is sub standard?

The schools authority apparently has accommodation problems. However, it is essential that the people of Narrabundah know what their Infants School building is to be used for, and that our original submission be replied to in writing, and we can then decide if we must accept a fibro cottage for child care but only as an interim measure.

Narrabundah is only too aware of what temporary means in housing and other facilities, and to accept another interim measure without a firm acceptance of their long-term proposals would be foolish.

Besides, the proposal conforms with current educational and child-care philosophy and with the policy of the ALP it would also be far cheaper than to build a new community centre and cheaper than altering if for offices or other uses.

The departments involved are not "coming clean", so let's have more frank and open discussion.

E. G. WILSON

Chairman, Narrabundah Community Council.

